
 

January 8
Derby/Belle Plaine Mid-
winter Bird Count. Meet at the 
Target parking lot at 2024 N 
Rock Rd in Derby. Compiler: 
Jeff Calhoun, 737-1307, 
jeffcalhoun11@gmail.com

January 17
Regular meeting, “The Threat 
of the Brown Tree Snake in the 
Commonwealth of Northern 
Mariana Islands,” by Scott 
Newland, 7:30 p.m. at the Great 
Plains Nature Center

January 28
Lyon County State Fishing Lake
field trip  - see page 2 for 
information.

January 28
February 4
Eagle Watch at Chaplin Nature 
Center, 10 a.m. to noon.

February 18
Sedgwick County Zoo Jungle 
Building and Penguins - see 
page 2 for information.

February 21
Regular meeting, “Grassland 
Birds of the Kansas Flint Hills,” 
by Dr. William Jensen, 7:30 p.m. 
at the Great Plains Nature Center

Wichita Audubon
Coming Events

For more information about any Chaplin Nature Center programs call 
Shawn Silliman at 620-442-4133, or e-mail cnc@wichitaaudubon.org. 
CNC is located 3 miles west of Arkansas City on Hwy 166, north 2 
miles on 21st Rd, east 0.6 miles on 272nd Rd.

January Meeting
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CNC Upcoming Programs
January 28 and February 4, Saturday, 10 a.m. - Noon
Eagle Watch
Mid-winter is a great time to view Bald Eagles in Kansas. We will take a mile-
and-a-half hike to the Arkansas River to find Eagles. Bring binoculars if you 
have them, or we have some to loan. 

Our January program will be presented by Senior Zookeeper Scott Newland, 
who works in the Sedgwick County Zoo Jungle building. Last April he spent 
two weeks working on the Mariana Avifauna Conservation (MAC) Project in 
Saipan. The MAC project is a response to the threat of the brown tree snake in 
the Commonwealth of Northern Mariana Islands (CNMI). The establishment 
of the brown tree snake on Saipan serves as a direct threat to the survival of 
many of the CNMI’s endemic and rare bird species. While in the area, New-
land stopped in Guam to visit and lend a hand to people who run the Guam 
Rail Breeding Facility on the Island. Guam rails have been wiped out by the 
introduced brown tree snake and only survive in captive populations and a very 
small population released on the island of Rota. Sedgwick County Zoo has been 
involved with the rail project for many years. 
Join us on Tuesday, January 17, 7:30 p.m. at the Great Plains Nature Center. We 
will also have dinner with Scott before the program at Ryan’s, 3323 N Rock 
Road at 5:45 p.m.

February Meeting

Our February meeting will be about our own Flint Hills and the birds that call it 
home. The Flint Hills, the largest tallgrass prairie remaining in North America, 
provides abundant habitat for many grassland wildlife species. Dr. William 
Jensen, Assistant Professor at Emporia State University, will present an array 
of avifauna characteristic of the Flint Hills and some conservation concerns 
involving grassland birds in the region.
Join us on Tuesday, February 21, 7:30 p.m. at the Great Plains Nature Center. 
We will also have dinner with Dr. Jensen before the program at Ryan’s, 3323 N 
Rock Road at 5:45 p.m.



Bird Seed Sale
The last bird seed sale was a huge success thanks to  Kevin Groeneweg and 
Curt VanBoening,  who helped deliver all the seed.
 
Our next bird seed sale will be  February 11th.  Please submit your order by 
January 28th.
25 lbs Black Oil Sunflower  - $16
25 lbs Songbird delight Mix  - $13
25 lbs Safflower Seed - $20
 
Order by phone, mail or Email. Call Carol Cumberland at 685-4867 or  
carol.cumberland@swbell.net
Mail: Wichita Audubon Society, PO Box 47607 Wichita KS  67201
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Lyon County State  
Fishing Lake Field Trip
Lyon County State Fishing Lake
is famous around the state for 
Smith’s Longspurs and Long-
eared Owls. On Saturday, January 
28, bring a lunch and meet at the 
Emporia McDonald’s (2810 W 
18th). From I-35 take Exit 127 
and go north on Industrial Rd 
to 18th. The weather is always 
a factor this time of year, so 
let the leader know if you are 
planning to attend so you can be 
informed if there are last minute 
changes. Leader: Matt Gearhart,  
mgearhart@designwithinsight.com. 
For carpooling info contact Jeff 
Calhoun, 737-1307, jeffcalhoun11@
gmail.com.

Sedgwick County Zoo  
Jungle Building Field Trip
Since the weather can be awful 
in February, we decided to go for 
an indoor field trip. It is really fun 
birding in the jungle building at 
the zoo, and harder than it sounds. 
The staff will give us a list, and 
we’ll try to find the birds. We will 
also get a peek at the penguins. 
You must pay admission to the 
zoo, or use your zoo membership. 
We will meet in the jungle build-
ing lobby at 10 a.m. on Saturday, 
February 18. Leader: Patty Marlett, 
942-2164, pmarlett@mac.com
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Hog Island Audubon Camp
The National Audubon Society has opened registration for their legendary 6-day birding programs for adults, 
teens and families at the historic Audubon Camp in Maine on Hog Island.  Pete Dunne, Scott Weidensaul, Steve 
Kress, Lang Elliott, Don Kroodsma, Bill Thompson III and many more expert ornithologists, naturalists, educa-
tors and authors will be in residence during the 2012 sessions.  Website: http://hogisland.audubon.org
Hog Island Audubon Camp is run by the Seabird Restoration Program (Project Puffin) of the National Audubon 
Society. All summer programs include field trips to nearby Eastern Egg Rock, where Dr. Steve Kress and his 
team of biologists have successfully restored an island colony of Atlantic Puffins, and Roseate, Arctic and Com-
mon Terns. Immerse yourself in the joy of birding with expert-led workshops, lively evening presentations, salt-
water birding tours and trips to diverse habitats on the Maine coast.  Roger Tory Peterson was the camp’s first
birding instructor in 1936 and many of America’s finest naturalists, including Rachel Carson, have spent time 
on the 330-acre wildlife sanctuary, located in mid-coast Maine, on Muscongus Bay. Participants live in restored 
wooden buildings dating back to the early 1900’s and are treated to three fabulous meals each day, prepared by 
chef extraordinaire Janii Laberge.
2012 Programs:
Maine Seabird Biology & Conservation - June 3-8 & Sept 9-14
Joy of Birding - June 10-15 & June 24-29
Field Ornithology - June 17—22
Coastal Maine Bird Studies for Teens - June 17—22 & June 24—29
Sharing Nature: An Educator's Week- July 19—24
Family Camp - August 19—24
Audubon Chapter Leadership Program - August 26—31
Living on the Wind: Fall Migration and Monhegan Island - September 16—21

For more information or to enroll, visit http://hogisland.audubon.org or call (607) 257-7308 x 14 or hogisland@
audubon.org.

Rivers and Wildlife Celebration
Gather with wildlife enthusiasts from around the world to celebrate the annual migration of 500,000 
sandhill cranes and millions of waterfowl through the heart of the Central Flyway.  The Rivers and Wildlife 
Celebration is Nebraska’s crane festival and the nation’s longest running wildlife festival. Check our website 
nebraskacranefestival.org often for updates, because the agenda is still shaping up.  Here are a few highlights of 
what we have planned for the 2012 Celebration:
Saturday night keynote address by award-winning wildlife photographer Michael Forsberg
Saturday lunch keynote address by humorist and storyteller Al Batt
Family-friendly “Wild Experience Room”, with live raptor and snake shows, and a special show for kids of all 
ages from Al Batt
A variety of field trips to choose from to see cranes, waterfowl, prairie chickens, and other birds and wildlife
REGISTRATION OPENS IN JANUARY  For other questions about the Celebration email or call 402-797-2301.
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